
HIDALGO COIN CLUB MINUTES 
January 14, 2013  

 
 The Hidalgo Coin Club meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by club president, Raul 

Gonzalez followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. The general membership count was 46 with 5 visitors.   

Nine (9) door prizes were given out.   

 President Raul Gonzalez reported that the Awards Banquet on Dec. 14th had been cancelled, 

membership dues for 2013 needed to be renewed, details regarding the upcoming Winter Coin show on 

Feb. 2-3 at the Nomad Shrine, need volunteers to sign up, coin raffle tickets are still available for sale, 

ANAC will be attending..  

Vice-President Douglas Jenkins reported that two Youth Clubs will still  be  available. The 

McAllen group will meet at the Lark Center the 2nd & 4th Saturdays between 2:00p-5:00p.. The 

Edinburg club meets the 1st and 3rd Saturdays at the Dustin Sekula Library. Donations are needed for 

both clubs in the way of books, magazines, etc for collectors.  Cynthia Bebon, secretary, read the 

minutes of the previous meeting. The treasurer’s report of last month’s balance was $3,197.21 after 

expenses, a deposit was made of $1,486.00 for dealer tables, raffle tickets and auction commission. 

Payments were made for $205.40 for church rental (2 mos), website rental, post office box, office 

supplies. Show chairman Jesus Solano discussed the last details for the Feb Coin Show indicating that 

coin magazines and newspapers were needed to give away at the entrance of the show.  

Under old business , the president passed out the awards to members and it was announced that 

the Cameron Coin Club would be disbanded due to low attendance.  The meeting continued with the 

coin auction. The auctioneer for the night was Dave Bussy and Ever Perez as the money runner. The 

meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m. by the president, Raul Gonzalez. 

 

 

Submitted by Secretary Dr. Cynthia Bebon 

 


